
 Issue No. 135 August,  2017  

Across The Fence August, 2017 - Circulation approx. 1010 - Nabiac, Krambach, Coolongolook & Bunyah 

Max 

 and it’s FREE, too 

NEVILLE 

EARTHWORKS 
 

 
 

 
 
  

BOBCAT, EXCAVATOR 
& TIPPER HIRE 

DRIVEWAYS, EXCAVATION 
GRAVEL SUPPLIES, NARROW 

ACCESS SPECIALISTS 

      Prompt Reliable Service Covering  
The Great Lakes & Manning Region       0412 075835 

News from the Wallamba Watershed is a ‘Frogs Bottom’ Production 

 

IN THIS ISSUE 
 

What’s Happening - Markets & Events - Local History 
(Wallamba 1926) - Landcare Groups - Golf Results - 

Coming Events - Library News 

105 

Sunday 27th August 

10:00am to 4.00pm 

Krambach Hall 

Local & Visiting Artists 

From Taree to Taree & Beyond 

Details on Page  

PUBLIC NOTICE 
The Annual General Meeting of the  

WALLAMBA DISTRICT AGRICULTURAL  & HORTICULTURAL Assoc Inc 
Will take place in the Foyer of the Show Hall on 

Tuesday 15th  August, 2017 @ 7:30pm 
Followed by the General Meeting 

Any persons wishing to attend are welcome  
You have to be a paid up me member to vote 

Membership is $10 payable on the night 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING AUGUST, 2017 
 

Markets & Events. 
 

● Bulahdelah       (1st Sat)    5th   8am to 1pm 

 Blackhead Bazaar   (1st Sun)       8am to 12 noon ? 

 John’s River      (Sat)    12th   9am to 1.30pm 

 Wingham Community (every Sat)   

 Myall Quays      (3rd Sat) 19th   9am to 1pm 

 The Hub Taree Showgnd  (3rd Sat) 19th   8am to 12 noon 

 Krambach       (3rd Sun) 20th   8am to 2pm 

 NABIAC       (Last Sat) 26th   8am to 12 noon 

 Old Bar        (Last Sun) 27th   7am to 1pm 

 Pacific Palms      (Last Sun) 27th   9am to 1pm 

 Forster Town      (2nd Sun)  13th   8am to 2pm 

 Halliday’s Point    (1st Sun)   6th   8am to 11am 

 Town Head       (every Mon)    8am to 2pm 

 Mt. George      (Sat)     28th   8am to 2pm 

 Forster Farmers Market (3rd Sat) 19th
   8am to 12 noon 

 Bobbin Community      —th   9am to 2pm 

 Tuncurry Markets   (4th Sat) 27th   8am to 1pm 

 Burrell Creek      (2ndSun )  13th   9am to 12.30pm 

  
These dates are from the council web site so could be subject to 
change 

Phone Lyn on  02 6559 1811       Email: paulreid@iprimus.com.au 
Production:  Lyn Reid  

Contributions To:  The Editor, Across The Fence,1 Barry’s Road, Firefly. 
N.S.W. 2429 or c/- Modern Motors, Nabiac, N.S.W. 2312 - please phone 
WHEN you have left articles there to be collected 
Contributions should be submitted - in writing - by the 25th of the month for 
inclusion in the following month’s edition. 

ALL ART WORK IN JPG ONLY 
Disclaimer:  The editor has no affiliations to any advertisers and the opinions 
expressed by submitters are their own. 

Editorial 
 

  Another month disappeared and I still haven’t burnt any piles.   
  Seem to get continually side-tracked with having to do paperwork or 
other things on days that would be ideal to light up.  Hopefully the 
weather will hold for another week and the winds will not come and 
then I can really get stuck into the yard. 
  Unfortunate news for all the horse enthusiasts as the Show           
Committee has had to cancel the October Camp Draft due to lack of 
availability of enough beasties for the event.  Cattle owners moving or 
selling whilst the prices are high.  Can’t blame them as they have to do 
what is good for their incomes. 
  I am headed to a 100th birthday party soon.  My last surviving aunt is 
turning 100 and I hope I can last as long as her and be as well as her.  
Still lives by herself, has just recently given up her drivers licence, as 
sharp as a tack mentally and fitter than me.  My mom’s family had 
good genes as Gran didn’t quite make the 10l, mom’s two younger 
brothers were in the high 90s and the youngest daughter lasted ‘til she 
was 94.  Unfortunately, my mom, the eldest and whom I thought 
would live forever, ended up going at 88 with a non-Hodgkinson's 
lymphoma, whatever nasty thing that is. 
  They bred them tough in the old days. 
  Again you have pages of jokes as I have more ads than articles and 
seem to be getting more and more of them.  A lot of people are      
learning of our little bit of paradise and moving up here to enjoy it, it 
seems, and starting businesses that they want everyone to know about. 
  I need some enthusiastic new reporters to help me fill the columns 
with stories, maybe a gardening guru who would like to tell us what to 
plant each month, or if you have an especially interesting hobby to 
write about.  Send them in and I will peruse them to see if they are 
usable.  
Note:- nothing defamatory, religious or political.  I try to keep it 
interesting to all.  How about a writer of kids stories??? 
  I am still getting used to my new “helper” whose main idea of help at 
the moment is to sit on the keyboard - I think it keeps her feet warm 
but it certainly screws up the typing and formatting. 
  Reading the ‘firey’s” reports brings things into perspective as regards 
the “warning your neighbours” bit if you are lighting up. 
  A neighbour down the end of my street (someone I had yet to meet) 
lost everything when the house he was renting went up in flames.  His 
neighbours came home to see the place ablaze and called the brigade 
but it was too late.  My sincere condolences to him. 
I had actually smelt smoke (mind I am about 3ks up the other end of 
the road and couldn’t see any smoke) but wondered who was burning 
rubber as it had such an acrid smell.  The warning works both way as 
we often smell the smoke and just think “Oh, up the road is burning 
off”.  Take care with your fires. 

Until next month 

Lyn & my new mate, Tilley Cat         

ADVERTISING COSTS 
Advert Size      1 Mth    6Mths (per month) 
Business Card     $ 25.00   $ 15.00 
9cm x 7.5cm      $ 30.00   $ 20.00 
Half Page        $ 60.00   $ 50.00 
Full Page       $110.00    $100.00 

6 months cost based on payment in advance.   
Extra costs if artwork is required or extra ink used RE DESIGN 
Lost & Found & Freebies are free. 
For Sale, Wanted, etc. are charged by size of ad. 
 

Nabiac 

Excavation 

Services 
 

Phil & Ben Martin 

                       Mobile:  0407 948 755 

 

 

 

PO BOX 188 
FORSTER  NSW 2428 
PHONE: 6553 6388 
Email: stephen.coble@bigpond.com 

Port-a-Loo Hire now available 

 
 

OFFERING A PROMPT, 
PERSONALISED 

INDUSTRIAL SEWING SERVICE 

VANESSA 

0411 071 156 

NABIAC. NSW 

DVINYL 

Vinyl, Upholstery, Leather, Saddlery, Canvas, PVC, 
Shadecloth, Zips, Velcro, Studs, Rivets. 

LEATHER REPAIRS & CUSTOM  
SEWING OF: 
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A 
ugust is here already.  We would like to share 
some important information with you all in     
regard to our next collection for  # share the 

Dignity Drive which, if you remember, we had a very successful col-
lection for in April that was happily accepted by one of our local 
women’s refugee shelters. 

So we are ready for further collections for our AUGUST drive as we 
are a registered collection drop off point here at the salon, so please 
even just one small donation is such a great help!  

Why not start a collection gathering at work, book club, sewing club 
or school and see just how far this can go for our great little town of 
Nabiac. 

#DIGNITY DRIVE 

  On any given night in Australia, 1 in 200 people are homeless, 44% 
are female, 27% are children under the age of 18.  Family violence is 

the number one reason people present to homeless services with 55% 
of females citing this reason. 

  As an organisation, Share the Dignity oversees a number of          
initiatives that give back to Australian women and children in need, 

with a particular focus on victims of domestic violence. 

  Our services range from collecting sanitary items for homeless   
women and those fleeing domestic violence, to funding the funerals of 

domestic violence victims. 

  Every April and August we call on the public to help us give dignity to 
those in need at a time they need it most by donating a pack of pads 

and tampons at our registered collection points. 

 

NABIAC HAIR & BEAUTY SALON  
SHOP 2-25  

NABIAC STREET NABIAC 
OPPOSITE THE NEW POOL 

THANKING YOU ALL IN ADVANCE. 
Checkout our facebook page for Cassie & her Beauty specials. 

 

Laura Pennington 
0409 997 309 
Candlarah Farm 

visitmyfarm.com.au 

Amazing Aloe Vera 
Healing; wounds, insect bites, skin 
disorders, acne, digestive issues, reflux, 
hair loss, anti-bacterial. 

Juice 
Gel 

Soap 
Plants 

 

 FREE DISCOVERY 
MEMBERSHIP, 10% OFF 
NEW BOOKINGS & FREE 

KAYAK OR SUP HIRE FOR  
2 HOURS!* 

 

When you or your friends stay two  

or more nights with us at 

Discovery Parks - Forster. 

located just 10 minutes 

from Forster’s Town Centre 

Just mention where you saw this ad when you 

book at the park to receive this great offer 

 

TO BOOK CONTACT US 

1800 268 176 
forster@discoveryparks.com.au 

99 Aquatic Road, Darawank 

www.discoveryholidaypark.com.au 

*Terms and conditions apply. Valid for new bookings only. Not valid in conjunction with any other offer. This offer can be discontinued at any time 

KRAMBACH HALL 
PRESENTS 

 
Featuring tamworth’s  

 

DOUBLE TROUBLE 
 

Local & Visiting Walk Ups 
 

Backing Band  
 

TEA & COFFEE -  CAKES -  BBQ LUNCH 
10AM - 4PM 

LUCKY DOOR PRIZE 
rAFFLES 

 

SUNDAY 27TH AUGUST 
ADMISSION: Adults $5.00  -  Families $15.00 

CONTACT   KEV 6559 1273   /   BILL 0400 380 708 
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Real Estate Agents, Stock and Station Agents, Business 
Agents, Auctioneers, Property Management. 

82 Clarkson Street, NABIAC 2312 
PH:  6554 1107 

Fax 6554 1593                         A/H 6550 6243 

www.buckinghamsre.com.au 
buckinghamsre@bigpond.com 

KRAMBACH HALL HAPPENINGS  
 

HALL MEETINGS:  Monday following the Krambach Markets each 
month at 3.00pm.  Next meeting on Monday 21st August, 2017. 
Volunteers and Committee members welcome to join. 
HALL MARKETS:  3rd Sunday of the month.  8:30am to 1pm 
Come and choose from a wide selection of craft, woodwork, hand 
made cards,  fresh produce & plants, bric-a-brac, 2nd hand books & 
kids toys.  Enjoy a hot breakfast or Devonshire tea or coffee. “Lucky 
Tree” Hall Raffle.  New stall holders welcome.     
  Krambach Hall (School of Arts Inc.) has spaces available and is  
looking for more Stall Holders.  One table costs $11.00, two tables are 
$16.00 and 3 tables are $22.00. 
Phone:  Helen Legg on 6559 1211 to book a stall 
FLYING FOX PRESHCOOL:  Thursdays 9.30am to 3.00pm 
Phone: 6553 4884 
HALL BOOKINGS:  
Contact Fay Deer on 6559 1562 or Helen Legg on 6559 1211  

 

 
ELECTRICAL PTY LTD 

DEAN LOGAN 

ALL 
 

ELECTRICAL 
 

INSTALLATIONS 

PHONE: 0418 467 967 

Licence No: 65772c 

 

 

 
  Been a bit more action on our front this month.  A total of 
10 varied calls which included one very serious  MVA at the 
exit of Dibb St and the Highway.  This intersection deserves          
considerable respect for those using it as there have been several   
accidents here.  Vision is good but highway traffic is entitled to 
100kph and could be faster, so one must be certain there is enough 
time to make the journey across.  A stop sign on Dibb would perhaps 
be a good start to help the situation.  
  There were other vehicle incidents, a house fire involving asbestos, 
and an assist ambulance call.  Asbestos contamination means that we 
must leave all of our yellow clothes at the scene to be taken away & 
treated.  The first time this was required in our Brigade, not everyone 
had the correct underwear available.  They do now, particularly the 
girls. 
  Hazard reductions are on the agenda and advice is to get them done. 
Predictions of a dry start to spring may prove to be incorrect but if it 
remains dry there will be restrictions for certain. 
   Heard of another vehicle fire (not local) where the hot vehicle    
exhaust set the long grass alight and the driver had to walk home, 
plenty of long grass about now. 
  And please be aware that Councils, as part of the NSW Clean Air 
Act, do not allow fires in the open for any reason for those that have a 
green bin. (BBQ’s excepted)  You are to put all green waste in the bin. 
This means in the village of course.  
  And please, please, if you are lighting up, please give your Brigade a 
call.  We need to know, that’s all, no trouble.  If we know what’s   
going on, chances are we won’t turn up with the flashing lights on 
because someone had phoned in a 000 call.  We would appreciate a 
call. 
Need further information about this illustrious group? 0427 537 761 or 
0428 935 537 

                      ‘Ole Smokey 

Your DOGS will enjoy being out in big runs playing 
with other dogs during the day and tucked up at 
night indoors in their own “rooms” with their own 
toys. 
 
Your CATS can enjoy the freedom 

of the “sun room” with its panoramic views of out-
doors during the day to either sleep on high 
platforms or climb the indoor trees or just play with 
the toys there or other “guests” while enjoying the 
privacy of their own comfortable “rooms” at night 
 

Reverse cycle AIR CONDITIONING keeps them cool in Summer’s 
heat & warm in Winter’s cold 

 

Hydrobaths available for your pooch 
 

Set in beautiful country surrounds at 

86 James Cowan Road, KRAMBACH NSW 2429 
Check us out on:    www.midcoastboardingkennels.com or 

Email:    beautimbers@yahoo.com.au or 

PH: 02 6559 1284   MOB:  0458 252 952  
for a brochure, business card or just to make an enquiry  

Kerry & Steve O’Brien & Family 

Midcoast Boarding Kennels 
& Cattery 

 

Open 8am to 5pm 7 days a week 
 

The ultimate 5 star home away from home for your pets 
to enjoy their own holiday whilst you enjoy yours 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjfm7CL0aDUAhXGV7wKHV6VDaQQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pets4homes.co.uk%2F&psig=AFQjCNEjyuixA1jwbdxdBJv8mNmk4thhqA&ust=1496543448289715
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  The Nabiac CTC centre at 37 Nabiac St Nabiac, is open to the public 
on Monday to Saturday, from 9.30am to 12.00pm Phone (02)          
6554 1876 
 

  The centre is a non-profit organisation run mainly by volunteers. 
  The centre offers many services including internet use, printing,   
scanning, photocopying and faxes and IT training. 
 

  Courses are offered to beginners and advanced users, so come along 
with your questions.  Courses cost $5.00 a lesson, plus a $5.00 Annual 
Membership Fee.  
 

Some of the services and courses on offer at the moment are: 

Monday Morning: Photocopying and Faxing 

Tuesday Mornings: Tim’s here for all the advanced computer uses.   
Sheila & Jillian will be here to help with the basics: File           
Management, creating Documents in Word, Publisher & Excel, 
Email, Internet Searches, Powerpoint and saving and adjusting 
Digital Photographs.  So if you have any questions come along. 

Wednesday Mornings:  Hanna is available for general help. 

Friday Mornings: Suzie will help with the basics, emails and internet 
searches. 

Saturday Mornings:  Marie can help advanced computer users,    
setting up an android or Apple Ipad tablet, Iphone and other 
Smartphones.  Suzie will help with the basics, emails and internet 
searches. 

 

Jillian Wood 

Welnar Clinic 
 

Dr Lynette Arnoldus-Lewis 
BA; Grad.Dip; MSc; PhD; MAPS 

Psychologist 
 

Respected   Confidential   Professional 
 

 Grief & Bereavement    Domestic Violence  
 Survivors of Childhood Abuse  

 Marriage Counselling    Work Related Injuries  
 Conflict Resolutions  

 Carers Support    Family Issues  

 Approved DVA Provider  
 

50 MINIMBAH ROAD 
NABIAC             2312 

PHONE:   6554 1535 
MOB: 0429 190 142 

 Kirrily Hill. Naturopath 
Natural health for the whole family 

 

Herbal Medicine 
Nutrition 
Iridology 

Natural Fertility 

 Mobile:  0401 815 401      Email:  kirrily@kirrilyhill.com 
 

Web:  www.kirrilyhill.com         3610 Wallanbah Rd, Nabiac NSW 2312 

As a Naturopath I use herbal medicine, nutrition and iridology to help you with 

    -  Weight loss    
    -  Women’s hormonal issues 
    -  Digestive problems  
    -  Immune and fatigue support 
    -  Mood Support 
    -  Infant, children’s and pregnancy health 
    -  Remedial and Pregnancy Massage 
                     and much more 

Nabiac Landcare 
 

  Nabiac Landcare is working on follow-up at Bullock 
Wharf with removal of the ever present madeira vine and 
the reappearance of young asparagus fern. 

  The asparagus had almost been eradicated from this area.            
Regrowth is  probably due to birds eating the berries and spreading 
the seed or escape from gardens through dumping. 

  Sadly, 4WD’s have chewed up the track along the river so badly in 
parts that it makes it difficult for walkers and bicycle riders to enjoy 
this area.  This is a concern with deep ridges encouraging further   
erosion and mud when it rains. 

  A team continues working at Lilly Pilly Bend each week. This area is 
looking wonderful and now with seating, a peaceful spot for enjoying 
nature. 

Nabiac Landcare work each Wednesday (weather permitting) 8-9am 
to 11am, followed by morning tea at 3 Clarkson Street. 

 
Lexi Breese 
6554 1691 
 

 CPG 
Cleaning Painting Gardening 

Manning and Great Lakes Area 
 
 

fair  ‘ n  efficient 
 
 

Stefanie Fiedler 

0498 278 859 

steffo0585@gmail.com 

ABN 122 808 253 83 
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Children—Too Precious to Profit 

 

Nabiac and District Pre-school 
37 Nabiac Street, Nabiac 
(02) 6554 1170 
Open: 8.00am to 6.00pm 

 Nabiac Kids’ Shack 
5 Clarkson Street, Nabiac 

0438273360 

Before school care: 7am-9am 

After school care: 3pm-5.30pm 

Vacation Care: 7am-5.30pm 

 

 

 

All domestic Plumbing, 

Drainage,  LPG,  

Roofing & Guttering, etc. 

Lic. No. 138283C 

 

School Visits in Term 3 

Our weekly visits to Nabiac Public School for school transition      
preparation has started.  Our preschool children have enjoyed a     

number of visits so far.  We have had a school tour with Mrs Kessey 
and we were invited to watch the dress rehearsal for their education 

week performance.  It was so much fun! 
Thanks Nabiac Public School for having us. 

Thank you Wallamba Fishing Club 

A great big thank you to the Wallamba Fishing Club for your generous 
donation.  We were able to purchase materials to complete a few of 
our ‘wish list’ environments for our outdoors area as well as purchase 

some much needed new farm animals.  
We are very grateful for your support! 

2018 Enrolments are OPEN 
If you are wanting to enrol your child for 2018 you can come 
in now.  We have a list ready and waiting.  Don’t leave it until 
the last minute to enrol as we don’t want to disappoint you if 
positions are not available.  Children can attend our centre 

form 2 yrs up until school.  

Playgroup 
We have a playgroup that runs every Monday morning of the 
school term. This is a great way to get to know our centre 

and educators before starting your child in care. The      
children feel safe, secure and supported when they are 

cared for in a loving, caring, and welcoming environment like 
ours! 

Nabiac & District Preschool is Nabiac’s only Community 
Based, Not-for-profit, preschool and long day care   

centre. 
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Local pick up 

and delivery  

 

Call Don 

On 

0419 861 044 

Or 

6554 1084 

 

MOWER REPAIRS & SERVICE 

 

WALLAMBA CWA REPORT  

 

President Iris Cummings welcomed 9 members to the July meeting at 
the Wallamba Showground Hall Foyer which opened at 10.05 am.  
Members were saddened to hear of the passing of former Wallamba 
CWA member Cherie Hartwig, who some years ago moved north to 
Urunga and continue her involvement with North Coast Group of 
CWA.  Members also extended sympathy to family of Merv Eason 
and to the family of Mrs Noelle White of Forster, who was Forster Red 
Cross Branch Patron and a member of Forster Arts & Crafts and 
known to both Secretary Pam and Handicraft officer Merle. 

This month’s thought was provided by Pam and was  

“If it makes you smile, giggle or laugh, Do it again”. 

  Member Ruth Dawson will supply August’s thought. 

I must apologize for a mistake made in the last ‘Across the Fence’ 
when I mentioned the passing of Alf Croucher; he didn’t work for 
Weller’s Modern Motors it was at Paff’s Garage that he worked for 
many years but was a friend of Bruce Weller. 

Members have been visiting Patron Betty Bird who is currently      
residing at Alma Place until she improves with her health.  Betty loves 
the visits and the chance to catch up with the local news from Nabiac, 
the CWA and the Show Committee. If you have a few minutes to 
spare you would be most welcome to pop in for a visit. 

Members heard that Judy and Ted Moncrieff have been in hospital and 
not enjoying the best of health at the moment and to them all say ‘Get 
Well Soon’. 

More International Days have been held and these included Wingham, 
Bonny Hills and Eungai-Sturt’s Point along with Port Macquarie and 
Penny has been busy attending these days together with several other 
Wallamba ladies. 

The Group Council meeting is being held on Monday July 31st at  
Harrington with Penny, Pam and Merle to represent the Branch and a 
report will be given at the next meeting to be held on Tuesday 8th  
August. 

Fireweed, which was our ‘foe’ studied this year in the AG &          
Environment Segment, has seen Penny trying to eradicate it from her 
property and she said how many plants she has removed and others 
still seem to raise their ugly heads as quickly as she gets rid of them. 

Ruth brought up in this segment that she had noticed a prolific       
increase in butterflies in the area and this then brought about a lot of 
discussion from the ladies and they were trying to identify the different 
varieties using their mobile phones for information. 

Our birthday girl from last month, Jill Hammond, told us about her 
extended celebrations which saw her take a trip to Singapore,         
organized by her family, and she had a wonderful time enjoying a 

‘High Tea’ in the famous Raffles Hotel with delicious cakes etc.  Jill 
had some wonderful photos to show the ladies of her holiday. 

Merle reported on the attendance of her attendance at an ‘Overlocking 
Seminar’ and she found it very worthwhile learning so much more 
about her machine and what it can do.  Merle mentioned that she has 
nominated to go onto the State Handicraft Committee so we will wait 
and she if she is elected.  Handicraft workshop days are still being held 
at Merle’s home and the ladies are going to be working on the     
Christmas decorations, which is the project for the coming year. 

Penny report on the Handicraft Days and advised the Group Day will 
be held at Kempsey on Thursday August 24th and has two good    
speakers who will speak about Nepal on the day. 

Penny advised the ladies that ‘mother & baby packs’ are again being 
organized by CWA and will be distributed by the Hospital Committee 
from Head Office. 

Pam showed off her photo book made on Wallamba’s International 
Day on Nepal and she was complimented on her work. 

Margaret advised members that we haven’t any cooking competitions 
to enter until November but did say the recipes to be used are the ones 
appearing in the June “Countrywoman Journal” and she is hoping to 
have all details ready for distribution at the August meeting. 

For cultural segment, member Margaret showed the ladies a copy of 
Di Morrissey’s Newspaper which is distributed throughout the      
Manning and Forster area and spoke about the various article in it. 

Member Pam spoke about her son Andrew competing in his first ½ 
marathon on the Gold Coast in which 8,000+ competitors took part 
and he finished 2130th with a time of 1.hr 48mins 14secs bettering his 
expected time of 2 hours.  Pam’s grandchildren Keala and Korben 
have both appeared in an A-Mart Furniture catalogue and she proudly 
showed it off to the members. 

Next meeting will discuss in depth ‘The Members Discussion and 
Consultation Paper’ which came with their latest journal and in doing 
so will send their thoughts to HO. 

This month we didn’t have any birthdays or wedding anniversaries to 
celebrate so no further business the meeting was declared closed at 12 
noon by President Iris and all who could stayed on for a ‘bring and 
share’ lunch with lots of chat and fellowship at this time. 

Hope to see you all and any ladies who would like to learn and maybe 
join the branch come along to the Showground Hall for the next    
meeting on Tuesday 8th August ,2017 around 9.30am. 

 

Pam Muxlow 
Publicity Officer 
Wallamba CWA Branch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brett’s Concreting & 

Handyman Service  

Licence No 165554C 

Driveways – Paths – Garden shed slabs - specialising in small jobs  

Phone: 6550 2516 - FREE QUOTES – bhandyman@bigpond.com 

 

Corey Geerling 
Licensed Electrical Contractors 
 

Rural   Domestic   Commercial   Rental 
 
cgeerling@yahoo.com.au                   ABN: 17 880 850 721 

Tel: 0416 224 471                 Free quotes                 Lic No: 35781C 

 

mailto:bhandyman@bigpond.com
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fi2.wp.com%2Fartelectrical.co.za%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2016%2F08%2Ftest-tag.gif%3Fresize%3D330%252C378&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fartelectrical.co.za%2F&docid=Ks_0EXLVEXC8eM&tbnid=bKvIOEI84SkGhM%3A&vet=1
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 The Bookkeeping Accountant 
Payroll + Administration + BAS Agent 

XERO certified—MYOB 

 AAR Bookkeeping & Business Solutions 

       April Robertson   Dip. Acc. 
 

0416105491 

april@aarbbs.com.au 
www.aarbbs.com.au  

 

www.binnaburraconstruction.com.au 
 

SERVICING SMITHS LAKE, PACIFIC PALMS, WOOTTON 

NABIAC, FORSTER AND SURROUNDS 

Phone Brendon on 0421 245 197 

LICENCE:  299434c 

 

 

  It was a most enjoyable day for members who visited 
Lumpy’s Nursery at Tuncurry.  Congratulations to our 3 
members who were fortunate enough to win the $20 
vouchers to spend at their pleasure in the nursery.  Many a plant has 
now found its way to gardens of club members.  Many thanks to  
Jenny and Lumpy and staff members for allowing us to visit and a 
special thanks to Megan for giving us a talk and explaining just how 
the nursery started. 

  We also welcomed another new member, Di; we hope that you will 
enjoy the friendship and fellowship of our group. 

  After we had loaded our cars with our plants we journeyed to     
Forster to the home of Jenny and Ross Williams where they had    
prepared a delightful sausage sizzle which was followed by delectable 
morsels of choc brownies and caramel tarts.  Thanks Jan and Leonie it 
was most enjoyable and appreciated. 

  Our next meeting will be at the home of Ross and Cindy at 3 Abbott 
St, Nabiac on August 28th where new members and visitors are always 
welcome.  The flower competition will be the colour purple and, of 
course, don’t forget the swap table. 

If you are interested in joining our happy group of gardeners why not 
come along for a visit, met new people, bring a chair have a cuppa 
and a chat we would love to see you.  For more information contact 
Jenny on 6559 1815 or Val on 6559 1245. 

Happy gardening and hope for rain soon. 

 Val 

 

   
Michael Selfe 

0488 401 543 

Servicing the 
Mid North Coast 

to Newcastle 

  
-Mowing 
-General Yard Cleaning 
-Whipper Snipping 
-Weed Spraying 
-General Maintenance 
-Landscaping 
 

Free Quoting 

Belbora Mowing and  
Maintenance 

Show News from Lyn 
 

  It has been a quiet month with little to report. 
  We have our AGM on Tuesday 15th at 7.30pm in the foyer of the 
Hall at Nabiac Showgrounds, followed by our normal meeting  
  Anyone interested in joining is quite welcome.  Just attend. 
  Memberships must be paid before the meeting to allow you to vote 
for the new incoming Committee. 
  One item of import is that due to the unavailability of cattle our     
October Camp Draft has been cancelled this year.  Apologies to all the 
riders chasing points. 
  I am still looking for someone to take over the secretary’s job.  If you 
are interested, come to the AGM meeting. 

What’s on in Wootton 
 

  Even during winter we seem to be pretty busy in Wootton.  A huge 
amount of work has been undertaken at the Brush Turkey Café    
installing a concrete retaining wall to provide a neat and lasting   
structure for the paving on the outside terrace.  The work has been 
undertaken over the course of a couple of weeks including time for 
preparation where pavers were removed, the trench dug and form-
work installed before the actual concrete pour (which occurred on a 
very wet Saturday), installation of drainage pipes and then replace-
ment of the soil and re-laying of the pavers.  While all this was going 
on other teams of volunteers have been oiling the outside cladding of 
the café, doing a lot of gardening and general cleaning up.  Thanks to 
everyone for their contribution of time, donations of materials, use of 
their machines and their good humour. 
 

  While all this was going on we have still had our regular events with 
supper on the second Saturday of the month and dinner on the last 
Saturday. 
 

  We also held our first Marmalade Making Day in honour of Michael 
Bond, creator of Paddington Bear.  Lots of fun was had by all learning 
how to make various marmalades, pickles and fruit preserves and 
sharing ideas.  We hope to have more of these types of events.    
 

Our August community dinner on the 26th will see a meal show-casing 
slow-cooked meals.  For bookings contact Fran on 4997 7323. 
 

Caro 

Krambach Hall Supper Dance 

Saturday 30th September, 2017 
8pm to midnight 

Barnie’s Band 
Raffle - Door Prize 

 

Admission: $10 pp - Pay at the door 
 

Contact: Rossie Bird on 6559 1755 or 
Judy Bonniefield Wright on 6559 1375 for more details 

Raffle tickets being sold now at Gloucester, Wingham & Krambach 

Prizes:- Vouchers for 1st prize $100 from Coles, 2nd $75 from Woollies & 3rd $50 from Coles 
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 NABIAC 
Shop 4/1 Nabiac Street 

6:30am to 7:00pm Monday to Friday 
7:00pm to 7:00pm Saturday & Sunday 

FRESH PRODUCE 

McGRATH MEATS 

DELI SPECIALS 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 

 (get a catalogue in store) 

Sunny & Rosie 

 

 

Forster - Tuncurry 
 

Alan Greenland 
 
Rural Sales Specialist for 

The Great lakes Region 

If you are thinking of selling or looking to purchase 

Use the strength of the #1 Most Recognised Brand 

in Real Estate 

Mobile   0437 219 223 

Ph      6591 6400 

Email   agreenland.forster@ljh.com.au  
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N. MOORE  CARPENTRY 

For all your carpentry needs 

Renovations - Decks - Pergolas - Etc. 

Owner Builders most welcome 
 

Call Neville MOORE 

   Mobile:  0408 430 409 

  

BRL 
Property Maintenance 

BRIAN LANGDON 
PH: 0412 429 561  FULLY INSURED 

 

LAWN MOWING   PRUNING & CHIPPING   GARDENING CLEANING   
RUBBISH REMOVAL   HOLIDAY HOME UPKEEP   GUTTER CLEAN 

Local History - The Wallamba – Another in a series of    
historical articles gleaned from the archives of the “Manning River 
Times”  November, 1926, by Bob Mann  

Nabiac - November, 1926:  Mr V. Lulham, who has been acting as 
assistant at Nabiac Post Office for a number of years, has been      
appointed to the charge of Tuncurry Post Office.  Mr C. Priestly (jnr.), 
who has been a resident of the Wallamba for a number of years, has 
disposed of his interest in Nabiac and proposes to take up residence at 
Port Stephens at an early date. 
Log Punt Founders:  Messrs. Goodlet and Smith’s punt 
“Coolongolook”, heavily laden with hardwood, foundered at Bullock 
Wharf, Nabiac at 10pm on November 1st.  During the day 29 logs had 
been loaded under the personal supervision of Mr E. McMahon and 
the punt was moored below the wharf in readiness for an early start 
next morning.  Messrs. L. Noone and T. Grey, who was in charge of 
the vessel, had completed an examination of the craft prior to retiring 
for the night.  Apparently some of the planking carried away below the 
waterline with the result the hold was rapidly flooded and the punt 
quickly settled on an even keel in about 12 ft of water leaving only the 
tip of the bow and a portion of the funnel exposed.  The logs, with the 
exception of a few that eluded skillful handling, were recovered and 
transshipped to the “Queen” for subsequent transportation to          
Coolongolook.  During the week salvage operations were to have   
commenced. 
Kitchen Tea: On the eve of their approaching marriage Mr J. Nixon 
and Miss W. Croker were tendered a kitchen tea in the School of Arts, 
Nabiac.  Mr E. McMaster presided on behalf of their numerous friends 
and presented the guests of the evening with an extensive array of 
beautiful and useful presents.  Mr Nixon suitably responded.  Supper 
was served by the ladies and a nicely arranged programme of vocal 
and musical items concluded a happy and enjoyable evening. 
Personal: Constable Turnball of Nabiac, has entered upon his annual 
leave.  Constable (?sic) is the relieving officer. 
  Word has been received by the Parochial Council for the Parish of 
Nabiac that the Rev. A.E. James will not be taking up duties in the 
centre.  A successor to Rev. C.W. Nicholls has not yet been appointed. 
Wallamba Notes:  The effects of drought and bushfires are being 
severely felt in parts of the district.  Mr H. Paterson’s property       
suffered severely from the bush fires.  Some owners are losing stock 
and others are moving their cattle to the swamps about Darawank. 
  Efforts are being made to have a public hall erected at Dyers       
Crossing.  A committee has been formed to further the object and the 
ladies are working in the interest of the much needed facility. 
Mainly About People:  Mrs George Worth and her son Stanly, of 
Wang Wauk, were just nearing their home after a drive last Sunday 
when the horse fell and Mrs Worth fell out and had the misfortune to 
have her arm broken.  The boy escaped injury. 
  Mrs S. Bowers of Hallidays Point, is on a visit to Wang Wauk. 
  Mrs Edward Worth of Wang Wauk, whilst gardening last Wednesday 

week, had her leg hurt on a stick.  On Saturday night it was very     
painful and she was conveyed to Taree where she is under Dr. Stokes 
treatment in M.R.D. Hospital. 
Nabiac Private Hospital:  Nurse A.L. Nixon, formerly Matron of 
the M.R.D. Hospital, who has been on a health trip to Sydney is    
returning to Nabiac this week and will resume duty in charge of the 
Nabiac Private Hospital on December 13th.  The services of Nurse 
Bisteed, who has a double certificate and who comes with excellent 
credentials, have also been secured. 
Round About Notes: Miss Clare McKinnon of “Gen Ora” Nabiac, 
daughter of Mrs McKinnon of the same locality, has just returned 
home for her Christmas Holidays.  Miss McKinnon teaches school out 
in the western district and reports that the country in that part is in a 
dreadful condition. 
  Mr J. Wright, the popular school teacher at Bulby Brush near      
Bunyah, and his good wife are leaving shortly to spend their Christmas 
holidays at Grafton.  They have recently purchased a most up-to-date 
car for the occasion and intend visiting other districts enroute.  During 
their stay at Bulby Brush, Mr and Mrs Wright have endeared them-
selves to the residents of that locality by their genial and kindly      
disposition. 
  In spite of the dry weather Mr W. Martin of Krambach has about 10 
acres of corn and previous to the last weeks rain it looked beautiful.  
Now that the drought has broken Mr Martin expects an extra good 
crop this year.  
Wang Wauk: Mr Percy Worth was taken ill last Wednesday and was 
conveyed to Taree and was immediately operated on at the M.R.D. 
Hospital for an appendicitis.  We hope to hear soon that Mr Worth is 
progressing well. 
  Mr Ray Carter, of Manilla, is on a visit to his brother Mr George 
Carter. 
  Mr Gorrie, our local teacher, left on Friday afternoon for Mudgee by 
motor car.  Mrs Gorrie has been gone several weeks in order to visit 
Mrs Gorrie (snr) who had the misfortune to break a leg. 
  Mr Murray, the teacher at Sawyer’s Creek, left by service car on 
Friday afternoon for West Maitland where his relatives reside.  He was 
accompanied by Mr George Griffis. 
  The country around has changed its aspect since the welcome rain.   
The grass is now a beautiful green.  Prior to this the vegetation with 
any green colouring was the gums and wattle trees.  The rain was  
fervently looked for by the farmers as a good Christmas for all.  
Council Meeting:  At a recent meeting of the Manning Shire    
Council it was reported that a survey had been carried out and a     
tentative design and estimate had been prepared for a reinforced    
concrete bridge of two 40ft spans with a 16ft roadway similar to the 
Lansdowne and Dingo Creek Bridges.  If there is any probability of 
the road being a Main Road in the near future it would be advisable to 
increase the width of the roadway on the bridge to the Main Roads 
Standard. 

 

 

10 
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Between the Pages 

Nabiac Library News 

 

MICHAEL BOURKE PLUMBING 
Lic. No. L14046 

 
 
 

Licensed Plumber, Drainer, Gasfitter, Metal Roofing, 
Bathroom Renovations, Septic Systems 

 

 SPECIALISING IN ROSEWOOD  
REEDBED ONSITE SEPTIC SYSTEM 

*   No Chemicals 
*   No Service Fees 
*   Easy Maintenance 
*   Environmentally Friendly 

NABIAC                                0413 935 447 

House  Septic    Reed    Pump   Sub Surface 
            Tank       Bed      Well  Irrigation Area 

 

nabiac 
REAL ESTATE 

www.nabiacrealestate.com 

Shop 2  Village Green 
Nabiac Street,  
NABIAC  NSW  2312 
Phone: 02 6554 1450 

Rural * Residential * Property Management  
“Your Local Active Agents” 

Don Gordon       0408 213 138 

Wow!  It almost seems like Spring is on our doorstep, with these sun filled 
days; but still the cold chilly nights.  So what can Nabiac Library offer in this 
strange change of seasons? 

Would you like to learn more about Climate Change?  It is becoming a huge 
topic and our Libraries can offer you a wide range of books to learn more.  
Have a look online or come into Nabiac Library and ask for how you can  
access books on this important topic. 

BIG Changes are happening at Mid Coast Libraries! 

Speaking of ‘Our Libraries’.  There are changes happening as our Mid Coast 
Council moves towards amalgamating all our Libraries.  This involves       
amalgamating the Great Lakes Library, Manning Valley Library and     
Gloucester Library databases into one big database.  A huge task!!!  You can 
visit the website midcoastlibraries.com.au to find the library catalogues.  If you 
see something you’d like to borrow and it’s held in a ‘yet-to-be-merged’ library 
collection, that you are not a member of, then contact your library to find out 
how we can help. 

You can also search all catalogues online. 
Not sure how to do this?  Here are some steps to help you. 

Go to www.midcoast.nsw.gov.au 

Scroll to the bottom of the page (check out all that is available on the 
new website as you scroll down.  ‘Tis impressive!) 

Look for the heading at the bottom of the page ‘Other Council       
Websites’. 

Click on MidCoast Libraries and then click ‘Search catalogues’.  It will 
give you the options of searching Great Lakes, Gloucester or Manning 
Valley catalogues.  Awesome! 

You can also borrow reserve or renew through the same online service.      
Explore it please! 

Little Changes at Nabiac.  Picture Books for Children 

We are currently in the process of shelving our E2 and E3 picture books for 
children in alphabetical order.  They will now have a prominent alphabet   
sticker on the front cover.  This will make it much easier to locate specific 
books for you and us. Please help us maintain this.  

Children Early Readers 

Did you know we have a special area for Early Reader books? These books are 
designed specifically to encourage young children to develop their independent 
reading skills. They are graded from Red-Yellow-Blue-Green, and can be 
found in boxes on the table in the Children’s section, along with the Premier’s 
Reading Challenge books. 

Graphic Novels for Youth and Young Adults. 

Well may you ask “What is a Graphic Novel?”  They are very popular,       
especially with teenagers and young adults; and of course those folk who are 
into graphics!  At the most basic level of definition a graphic novel is like a 
comic book extended into a novel.  The “Graphic Novel" is a format, not a 
genre.  Graphic novels can be fiction, non-fiction, history, fantasy, or anything 
in-between.  Graphic novels are similar to comic books because they use   
sequential art to tell a story.  Unlike comic books, graphic novels are generally 
stand-alone stories with more complex plots.  

Come into Nabiac Library and explore our range of Graphic novels and popular 
Anime DVD’s.  If you like Manga we have it! 

See you at the Library!  Gotta love it! 

 
 

 
  

Warren Murray 
Livestock Contractor 

  

0459 134 557 

All aspects of buying, selling, mustering, 
handling and transport of livestock. 

Knackery Horses 
  

 

Let’s Celebrate SpringLet’s Celebrate SpringLet’s Celebrate Spring   
by joining 

 

St. John’s Ladies Guild,  
Dyers Crossing 

 

in the  Agricultural Hall at Nabiac 
for their  

 

ANNUAL SPRING LUCHEON 

&  

FASHION PARADE 

by NONI B FASHIONS  of Taree 

Friday 22nd September at 11.15 am 

 

Beautiful Lunch - Tea & Coffee 
Also a Trading Table 

 

      Cost: $20 per person 
      RSVP by 18th September to:  

Helen 6550 2383 - Moya 6559 1265 -  Aileen 6559 1541 
 

http://midcoastlibraries.com.au/
http://www.midcoast.nsw.gov.au
http://pageborders.org/download/tree-branch-border/
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WT 
HOWARD FUNERALS  

ESTABLISHED 1922 
 

GREAT LAKES 
02 6557 6757 

 

People Trust WT Howard Funerals 
24hrs a day/ 7 days a week 

 
Email: admin@wthowardfunerals.com.au 

Web: www.wthowardfunerals.com.au  

 

NEWS FROM BUNYAH 

  Following on from last month’s Bunyah News, I confirm that on 
Sunday 27th August, 2017 we will be hosting ‘The Rattling Bones’ 
and ‘Engine Groans Machinery Society’ for morning tea at Bunyah 
Hall around 10.00 a.m. 
  Everyone is welcome to come and take a look at these Tractors and 
speak to the Drivers on their stop off. 
  Morning Tea will also be available to the spectators at a cost of 
$5.00 per head for Coffee/Tea and slice of cake or scone.  Proceeds 
of which will go to our Hall. 
  The Dungog Club and three other organisations are running the tour 
with tractors from 13 other Clubs in NSW, including Corowa, Bega, 
Berrima and the Riverina.  They will be driving their Vintage & Classic 
Tractors on a 600 km trip over 6 days on a ‘Rattling Around the Bar-
rington’s’ Tour. 

NABIAC 
WATER 

CARRIERS 
 

Supplying all your Water requirements 
 

Domestic, Swimming Pools, Rural 
 

Servicing: Nabiac, Dyers Crossing, Coolongolook, Krambach 
Burrell Creek and all Surrounding Areas 

 

Reasonable Rates 
 

    Mick & Donna Eason           Phone:  0408 541 482 

  The tractors are all different brands - Fords, Fergusons, David 
Browns, Chamberlains from the late 1940’s 1950’s; all the tractors are 
over 45 years old. 
  The tractors will be trucked to their ‘Starting Point’ at Bulahdelah 
from where they will come over the mountain via Manning Hill for 
morning tea at Bunyah Hall. 
  From Bunyah they will go to Krambach, Wingham, Nowendoc,   
Nundle, Moonan Flat, Gloucester overnighting along the way, then 
return to Bulahdelah to then truck their tractors back to their        
respective homes. 
  This is well worth a look as we hosted them in 2011 when they drove 
to Macksville via the inland roads and we are pleased to be asked to 
host them again. 
  Remember Sunday 27th August, 2017 before 10.00 a.m so you can 
see them all arrive. 

Neryl Simpson 
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 Factory units for rent. 

 Undercover lock up storage for Boats and Caravans 

 Outdoor storage for Caravans and Boats 

 Storage units 

 Caretaker on site 24hrs 

 ENQUIRES:    PH : ALLAN BUDD  0412 259 753 

18 FERRIS PLACE, NABIAC N.S.W 2312 

 

Wallamba Community Group—Nabiac Seniors 
 

Wallamba Community Group Inc. meets Thursday mornings, at 9:30, 
in the Supper Room of Nabiac Hall, for Bingo.  

If you'd like to join us for a nice social get-together, we'd love to see 
you. 

Holidaying in the area?  Maybe you'd like to join in while you're here. 

For information, phone Secretary, Norma Frieden on 6554 1746.  

 

Caltex Nabiac is open 24 hours 
for the convenience  

of its customers 
 

  Restaurant hours are 
    Monday to Sunday 6am - 8pm 

Phone orders for take away available 
 

CALTEX NABIAC 
 

Pacific Highway, Nabiac.     6554 1303 

 

Open Wed, Thurs, Fri 9am - 4pm 
and Saturday 9am - 1pm 

Mid Coast (NSW) Community Quilters Inc 

 

Fantastic News 

Trumpet Fanfare :Ta Da 

The Nabiac Memorial Neighbourhood Centre is   
purchasing a Quilting Machine for us. 

We are profoundly grateful to them and the volunteers at the Second 
Chance Op Shop and all the people who support the Op Shop either 
through donating or purchasing, for helping us achieve a major goal 
for our group and enabling us to increase our productivity. 

This month we were able to send 13 Baby quilts with a group of    
nurses travelling to Thailand, 12 "Ray of Sunshine" quilts to the      
Palliative care wing of the Taree hospital and 20 quilts to the         
Community Foundation of NW Sydney who distribute them to    
Women's Refuges 

A big Thank you to Across the Fence as we have got a new sewer in 
our group, and I have received donations of fabric, crocheted rugs 
and Trauma Teddies 

For more information ring   Jenny 6554 1201 

And now wearing a different hat, I will be returning to Fiji on the 12th 
September. Sewaid Australia wants us to concentrate on teaching 
children's clothing. 

Many thanks for patterns and fabrics, threads and accessories that 
have been donated for me to take and distribute. 

Jenny 
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CACHIA UPHOLSTERY 
 

REPAIRS & RECOVERY - FURNITURE 
CARAVANS - MOTOR TRIMMING - MARINE 

SHADE SAILS - BISTRO BLINDS 
ON SITE REPAIRS - FREE QUOTES 

PH  -  6554 1842 
MOB  -  0410 635 741 

 

UNIT 3/42 KULAROO DRIVE FORSTER 

/ 

 
 

       Steve Devries 
                            Licensee/proprietor 
 

 Licensed Real Estate Stock & Station agent   lic: 902145       Local Agent & Rural specialist 

RURAL VALLEY 

REALTY 
33 Park Street 

Coolongolook NSW 2423 

 

     Ph/Fax  (02)  4997 7214 
 

      Email: Stevedevries@westnet.com.au 
  

              Web.www.ruralvalleyrealty.com 

Phone: 0458 448 019 

 

 

Karuah and Great Lakes Landcare News  

 

Mid-year Membership Offer 

  To share our love of Landcare we are offering FREE membership to 
new members for the remainder of 2017.  Landcare provides a great 
social function, connecting you with like-minded people, lots of 
information and inspiration, and a broader community committed to 
caring for our land. 
  To join our network and stay in the loop of all things Landcare, 
please contact your Local Landcare Coordinator Joël Dunn at 
joel.dunn@glcr.org.au or 0401 932 533. 

Wild Dog Update 

  As Across the Fence readers will well know, wild dogs have been 
doing major damage on our farms, and there is a groundswell of 
concern about the issue among our landholders.  KGLL is following 
up our recent information workshops and trapping courses with 
support for local wild dog control groups, starting in the Wang Wauk-
Wallamba area including Firefly, Bunyah, Dyers Crossing and Nabiac. 
To join the group, connect and coordinate with fellow concerned 
landholders, and pool trapping and shooting skills, contact Joël on 
0401 932 533. 
  All wild dog activity should be promptly reported to our district 
Biosecurity Ranger Laurie Mullen on 0407 785 007.  
  Our friends at Wang Wauk River Catchment Landcare Group are 
inviting the public to a workshop on wild dog control presented by 
Laurie Mullen on Saturday 5th August at 1183 Willina Rd Bunyah 
from 9am until noon.  Please RSVP to Elwyn Hile on 6559 1551 and 
please bring a folding chair. 

Free August Workshops 

Bush Regeneration Good Enough to Eat 

Wootton, August 10th, 9am-1pm 
  Free workshop featuring Scott Meier of Bush & Rainforest 
Restoration & Consultancy, showing you how bush regeneration can 
be integrated with food forest development, including native plant ID 
and care and local bush tucker species. 
  Light refreshments will be provided. 
  Please RSVP to Joël on 0401 932 533 or joel.dunn@glcr.org.au  

Johne’s Disease and Biosecurity Information Session 

Nabiac, Monday 21st August, 1.30-3.30pm 

  Ensure your farm is ready for the new Johne’s Disease Beef J-BAS 
Scoring and Farm Biosecurity Plan requirements by October 1st. 
District Veterinarian Lyndell Stone will give you the lowdown on 
what you need to do, and the benefits for your farm of having an up to 
date Biosecurity Plan.  
  Please RSVP to Joël on 0401 932 533 or joel.dunn@glcr.org.au  

MINIMBAH MATTERS 
 
Minimbah Rural Fire Brigade Members are making the 
most of the lack of fire activity in our neighbourhood.  One 
of our newer Members has just been awarded with his  
Village Fire Fighter qualification.  Also a Minimbah crew recently 
joined Nabiac Brigade in a very well run and informative joint training 
exercise.  Winter is not always cold, dull and boring.  It can be the best 
time to do some things. 
 

DO YOU HAVE A BURNING DESIRE? 

Well, you are not alone - especially at this time of year.  It seems to be 
the thing to do and the time to do it.  As this is being written it is   
actually raining, so maybe tomorrow is light up day.  If you are    
thinking that tomorrow will be a day to satisfy your Burning Desire, 
then today is the day to spread the word. 
 

DON’T KEEP IT A SECRET. 

You have probably worked very hard to get your property ready for 
this burn, so why not show off a little - let everyone know about your 
hard work.  Seriously, at least 24 hours in advance, you are required 
to advise your neighbours (Across the Fence, across the road and even 
across the river).  As well as those folk, your local Fire Control Centre 
needs to be advised.  If people know what is going on in their district, 
it may well save an un-necessary response by your local Volunteer 
Fire Brigade. 
 

THERE CAN BE NO ESCAPE 

Your preparation work will of course have included clearing the area 
around the proposed burn area, and ensuring you will have sufficient 
help, water and equipment on hand to control and contain the fire.  It is 
an offence to let your fire escape your boundary, so please don’t get 
the Law or your neighbours offside.  Spread the word, not the flames. 
 

WATCH IT!! 

This is no time for the “set and forget” approach.  Even the friendliest 
fires sometimes have a mind of their own and yearn to visit greener 
pastures, so to speak.  The pasture may not necessarily be greener, but 
it is unlikely you were planning to set fire to it.  It is so very important 
that you do not leave your fire un-attended. 
 

FEELING PRETTY PROUD OF YOURSELF? 
If you are now looking at an area of nothing more than scorched earth, 
and it’s the area you were anticipating, then congratulations and on 
behalf of our Brigade, thank you for making our neighbourhood safer. 
  
                          Mid Coast Fire Control Centres  
         Tuncurry  (formerly Great Lakes Council area)    6539 7700 
         Taree      (formerly Greater Taree Council area)    6588 9000      

mailto:joel.dunn@glcr.org.au
mailto:joel.dunn@glcr.org.au
mailto:joel.dunn@glcr.org.au
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NABIAC HAY & RURAL PTY LTD 
3178 Wallanbah Road, 
DYERS CROSSING 

      

OPEN 7 DAYS  

Monday to Friday 8:00am to 5:00pm 
Saturday 8:00am to 4:00pm 

Sunday 8:00am to 12:00noon 

Did you know? 
  Gunpowder is supposed to have been first discovered by the Chinese 
in the 9th century, and this knowledge spread throughout Eurasia.  
However, the first recorded recipe of charcoal, sulphur and potassium 
nitrate (from bat droppings) was by an English Friar in 1267 

It is commonly known as “Black Powder” because of its colour and the 
addition of graphite during the manufacturing process and to          
differentiate it from other explosives. 

It is not a powerful explosive but the only one available in              
construction, mining, quarrying and artillery shells until the mid-
1800’s.  More powerful explosives being developed at this time have 
been the choice in recent times. 

 Whilst not difficult to manufacture it can be unstable and as a result, it 
was common practice in Europe to build & site explosive factories 
with three substantial walls and the remaining weaker wall facing a 
river in the event of an explosion. 

It is still available and used by those of us who have a fascination for 
old type (Davy Crocket) shooting matches.  There are still many older 
mid 1800 firearms in use at Wingham Rifle Range on days when we 
use them in target shooting. The residue after use is highly hydroscopic 
(attracts moisture) and so careful cleaning is essential, otherwise the 
steel barrels are quickly destroyed by rust.  Lots of fun! 

 Bruce Weller 

 

Huge Rang of Hay:     Small Bales, Rounds & Large Squares 

                      Lucerne, Oaten, Grassy Lucerne, Straw, Mulch 

Bagged Products For:  Horses, Cattle, Pigs, Sheep, Goats, Poultry 

Molassis 

*Supalik:              Mineral Dry Lick for Horses, Cattle, Sheep & Goats * 

Fencing & Gates:      Blacks & Gal Posts, Wire & Barbed 

Yard Panels, Crushes, Loading Ramps, Bale Feeders 

Garden:               Mulch & Potting Mix (many varieties) 

Shipping Containers - 20ft  New & Used 40ft 

Phone:  Wendy - 0419 713 339      
      Ken - 0488 042 595 
      Trish - 0488 246 387 

Love is suffering without complaint 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiQs7XurJ7UAhUa8YMKHbFVAMEQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fphenomi.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FPaint-Horse-105938742&psig=AFQjCNFGxnECyX_X1Wxx0I49OUH5ydfw-Q&ust=1496464980866
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimg.clipartall.com%2Ffarm-animals-black-and-white-funny-farm-animals-group-black-and-white-farm-animal-clipart-black-and-white-1300_727.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartall.com%2Fclipart%2F11697-farm-
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SPIT HIRE 

 

 

Phone: (02) 6554 1273 
2 Nabiac Street, Nabiac  NSW  2312 

WHOLESALE - RETAIL - PORK SPECIALIST 
Traditionally Smoked Ham & Bacon - Bulk & BBQ Packs 

Suppliers to Clubs, Restaurants & Hotels 

Glen Rosen  

The Caring Chemist 
 

Nabiac Pharmacy 
 

JON KNIGHT  B. PHARM 

 
 

Village Green                   Tel:  6554 1511 
Nabiac.  2312.                    Fax: 6554 1911 

 

 

Gordon & Narelle Griffis 

 

Meat To Eat 

Phone: 6554 1541 AH: 6559 1264 

Mob: 0416014556 Mob: 0414936996 

 

Family owned since 1947 

78-80 Clarkson St Nabiac NSW 2312 

Email modernmotors@bigpond.com 

Phone (02) 6554 1235 

The Old Days" 

  Grandpa was telling his young grandson what life was like 
when he was a boy. 
  "In the winter we’d ice skate on our pond.  In the summer we 
could swim in the pond, and pick berries in the woods.  We’d 
swing on an old tire my dad hung from a tree on a rope.  And 
we had a pony we rode all over the farm." 
  The little boy was amazed, and sat silently for a minute.  Fi-
nally he said, "Granddad, I wish I'd gotten to know you a lot 
sooner!" 
 

  A man asks a farmer near a field, “Sorry sir, would you mind 
if I crossed your field instead of going around it?  You see, I 
have to catch the 4:23 train.” 
  The farmer says, “Sure, go right ahead.  And if my bull sees 
you, you’ll even catch the 4:11 one.” 
 
Mother: "How was school today, Patrick?" 
Patrick: "It was really great mum! Today we made explosives!" 
Mother: "Ooh, they do very fancy stuff with you these days. 
And what will you do at school tomorrow?" 
Patrick: "What school?" 

“Oh no, Roger, why did you two split up?”  
“She’s a liar and a cheat!  She said she was the whole night 
and her sister’s!” 
“So?  Maybe she was.” 
“Yeah, no way.  I was the whole night at her sister 
 
The 84 Year –old Bride 

The local news station was interviewing an 84 year old lady 
because she had just gotten married — for the fourth time. 

The interviewer asked her questions about her life, about what 
it felt like to be marrying again at 84, and then about her new 
husband’s occupation. 

“He’s a funeral director,” she answered. 

“Interesting,” the newsman thought. 

He then asked her if she wouldn’t mind telling him a little 
about her first three husbands and what they did for a living. 

She paused for a few moments, needing time to reflect on all 
those years. 

After a short time, a smile came to her face and she answered 
proudly, explaining that she first married a banker when she 
was in her early 20’s, then a circus ringmaster when in her 
40’s, later on a preacher when in her 60’s, and now, in her 80’s, 
a funeral director. 

The interviewer looked at her quite astonished, and asked her why 
she had married four men with such diverse careers. 

“Easy, son,” she smiled. 

“I married one for the money,... two for the show,... three to get 
ready ...and four to go.” 

 

The Irish Oysters 

  Paddy was a youthful and hard working Irishman at a coastal village 
in Ireland.  Daily he would pole a heavy old punt out to sea then work 
a heavy iron grapple to bring up the sand oysters which he sold to the 
local ice works.  He was a man of regular habits he always arrived 
home each day at a certain time.  Sadly, Paddy did not realize the 
heavy grappling was taking a toll on a faulty heart. 
 
  One day, he failed to come home, so his wife contacted the Police to 
investigate him being missing.  They rowed out and found Paddy 
dead in the punt.  Beside him a huge grapple full of oysters he'd tried 
to hoist aboard.  
Headlines next day in the 'Irish Times Newspaper' said.......... 
*********************** 

OYSTERS KILPATRICK 

 A cannibal is invited to a teambuilding week in the mountains.  

The instructions say he can also bring one friend. 

 But when he arrives, he brings ten people.  The organizer is 
shocked:  

“Come on Alan, what the heck, the invitation said you can only 
bring one person!”  

"Yeah, but it also said bring your own food, didn’t it?!” 



Across The Fence – August, 2017 -  Page 18 

 

 Daniel Monk 
Licence No. 14313 

Licensed Plumber 
Drainer, Gasfitter 

Bathroom Renovations 

Phone: 6554 1188 
Mobile: 0404 864 112 

Email: ranmon@bigpond.com 

777 Minimbah Road 
Nabiac  NSW 2312 

PLUMBING 

 

New roofs Re-roofing Repairs Ridge capping Re-Pointing 

Roof ventilators Leaf guard Gutter & valley renewals 

m: 0418 285 951 
e: iroofandgutter@outlook.com 

 

 

TRL  BRICKLAYING  PTY  LTD 

ALL ASPECTS OF BRICK AND BLOCKLAYING 

Tim Loveday 
Licence Number 82923C 

 
0414299385 

trlbricklaying@live.com.au 

 

Playing with photography on computers 
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19 Aerodrome Road 

Nabiac  

☺ 

   

 

Wills & Estates - Conveyancing & Property Law 
 

Money & Other Disputes - Criminal, Traffic & Family Law 

  

Domestic & CommercialDomestic & CommercialDomestic & Commercial   
Lic. No 55549C 

Driveways  
Footpaths 

House & Shed Slabs 

Stamp & Stencil 
Mini Excavator Hire 
High Pressure Washing 

Phone 

6554 3266 Free Quotes 
Mobile 

0407 413 171 

DREW’S CONCRETINGDREW’S CONCRETINGDREW’S CONCRETING   

 

Nabiac Pet Grooming 
Lisa Graves 

2/1 Nabiac Street 
      Nabiac  2312 
          Phone 5510 -1012 

 
Style cuts, Summer cuts, Puppy cuts 
Flea & tick wash, ears & nails treated, sensitive skin catered for 
Great regular prices from $30  
Open Monday to Friday 9am ‘til 5pm 

 

A photo of Dr Gillespie alongside members of the         
Wallamba FC and Wallamba RUFC, celebrating the        
completion of the Sports Field Lighting Upgrade of Aub 
Ferris Oval in Nabiac  
 

The upgrade was facilitated through a Budget approved 
$50,000 grant from the    Federal Government which Dr 
Gillespie worked tirelessly to secure for the local            
community. 
 

This particular project, which was delivered by the Mid-
Coast Council, was vitally important for the Wallamba 
Football Club and the Wallamba Rugby Union Football Club 
in allowing both clubs to host competition games and 
training as well as provide security light to the carpark and 
amenities. 
 

The lights mark a significant upgrade on the previous ones 
with the new digital     technology allowing them to be 
operated and controlled remotely through the use of a 
smart phone. 
 

 

I’ve run out of puff so here is the last of the jokes 
 

Thank goodness for church ladies and typewriters. 
 

Irving Benson and Jessie Carter were married on October 24 in the 
church.  So ends a friendship that began in their school days.  

--------------------------   
A bean supper will be held on Tuesday evening in the church hall. 

Music will follow.  
---------------------   

At the evening service tonight, the sermon topic will be 'What Is 
Hell?'  

Come early and listen to our choir practice. 
-------------------------- 

Eight new choir robes are currently needed due to the addition of 
several new members and to the deterioration of some older ones. 

--------------------------  
   

Please place your donation in the envelope along with the deceased 
person you want remembered.. 

(left to right):  Jessica Macbeth; Kaitlyn Macbeth; Glenn Singleton; Nathan Singleton; Ben Macbeth; Michelle Gordon; Aaron 

Singleton; Rebecca Harper; Kit Harper; Jim Wilson; Dr David Gillespie, Federal Member for Lyne; Lucas Gordon; Tyler Gordon 

Brazilian police went to investigate an abandoned truck and discovered 
five lions inside it! 

Each lion had to be fed 10kilograms of meat a day until their owner 
could be found. 
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Garry 
0411 066 516 

Merve 
0417 599 288 

Ph. 6554 1089 

Fax: 6554 1098 

1/18 Ferris Place Nabiac 2312 

Over 30 years experience 
Roll Out Awnings, Insurance Work, Renovations 
Camper Vans, Alterations, Service & Spare Parts 

totalvan@bigpond.net.au 

 

Mobile: 0427 500 329 

Mark Tidbury 

P.O. Box 858, Forster, N.S.W. 2428 

INSTALLATION MAINTENANCE & SERVICE 
ABN 74 931 244 025  Lic. No: 123069C  ARC Lic. No: L022257 

email: greatlakesair@bigpond.com 

ROBB & C0’ RURAL 
 

& NABIAC LANDSCAPE SUPPLIES 
 

Sand, Soils, Gravels, Cement, Dry Mix 
Hardware, Wire, Gate, Stockfeed, 

Mulches, Garden Products & a whole lot more 
Bulk orders taken                 No Job too big or too small 

 

Leon & Colleen Robb 
12 Nabiac Street 

Nabiac  2312 

Tel:      6554 1204 
Fax:     6554 1580 
Email: robbnco@bigpond.com.au 

P&L McKinnon Building  

New Homes, Extensions, Renovations 
 

Mob: 0412 526 354 

Builders Licence No. 141672C  

Some Handy Hint 

Not enough space for a vegie plot.  Hang some gutters on the fence 
and plant out your salads or strawberries.  Keeps them neat too. 

One for the cooks.  Turn your muffin pan upside down, bake cookie-dough 

over the top and voila, you have cookie bowls for fruit or ice-cream.  

Brilliant - Stop squirt bottle falling over by hanging on a tension rod. 

Another one for the 
cooks, especially 

with kids. 
 

Bake cupcakes     
directly in ice-cream 
cones, so much more 

fun and easier for 
kids to eat.  

Brilliant for those 
birthday parties too. 

Who would have 
guessed? 

 
Add this item to 
your beach bag. 

Baby powder gets 
sand off your skin 

easily 

Forever losing your bathroom essentials?  Use magnetic strips to store bobby 
pins, tweezers and clippers, behind a vanity door 
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FIX IT 
Doors 
Windows 
Fly Screens 
Tiles 
Gyprock 
Paint 
Any Brick Problems 
Leaky Tap/Showers 
 
 

 
Lic No: 185734C 

BUILD IT 
Extensions 
Concrete Footings 
Retaining Walls 
Bag Rendering 
Block Laying 
Stone Work 
Curved Walls 
Water Features 
Wood Fire Ovens 
BBQs 
All Brickwork 

CLEAN IT 
Rubbish Removal 
Property Maintenance 
Gutter Cleaning 
Lawn Mowing 
Garden Care 

‘Service with a Smile’ ALL WORK GUARANTEED 

 

MINI DIGGER HIRE 
4 - in - 1 bucket, Auger Post 
Hole Pier Drilling, Mixer, 
Rubbish Removal and much 
more…………. 

 

Susan & Neville Harris 
Independent Distributors 

1099 Bunyah Road 
Bunyah  NSW 2429 
02 6559 1521 
0427 591 680 

 

Wireman Auto Electrics 

18 Mill Street18 Mill Street  
Krambach  NSWKrambach  NSW  

Michael Mohr      Ph: 0410 351 864 

Cars, Trucks & MachineryCars, Trucks & Machinery  
Krambach & Surrounding AreasKrambach & Surrounding Areas  

24/7 Breakdown 
& Mobile Service 

wireman.autoelectrics@gmail.comwireman.autoelectrics@gmail.com  

 

 HANDY ANDY 
            0433 738 729 

 

Odd jobs - Yard work - Painting 

What ever you need done 

No job too small  

REAL KULTCHA 
 

WHAT IS THE WORLD COMING TO:  a Pom has won the  Tour de 
France  (for the fourth time);  the Pommy team has just won the 
Women’s World Cup Cricket competition (against India because the 
Oz team crashed out in the semis);  the Oz male cricketers are still 
bitching and complaining about their pay and conditions and if the 
mess isn’t sorted very shortly (like last week) then the tour of       
Bangladesh is gorn and the Ashes series later this year is very 
doubtful;  the cross-country wrestlers are in a tizz because the five Oz 
teams in the  Super whatever  were nothing short of pathetic this 
year, one of them has to go and now they need to gird their loins and 
be upstanding to face New Zealand in the annual Bledisloe Cup blood-
bath;  and to top it off, The Canetoads beat the tripe out of  The  
Cockroaches  in the State Of Origin series  AGAIN.  I haven’t yet gone 
as far as Mick McDonald (in  The Manning River Times) who says he’s 
going to take up yoga and forget all about the SOO but I’m getting 
close!  The sad part is that after showing so much promise in the first 
game they seemed to just fold their tents and go walkabout!  No-
where near good enough and I may have to go down and talk to  the 
seven iron  about having a rusty razor blade and a bottle of metho at 
the next training camp:  it makes no sense to allow them to breed if 
they’re just going to perpetuate the poor play.  I’ll let you know how 
our discussion goes. 

And just to add insult to injury, Gus has seemed to indicate that if  
something doesn’t change in NSW  (and from what I’ve read, the 
“something” wasn’t specified) then he’s going to deny all Penrith 
players permission to play in the SOO!  I don’t know if he can actually 
do that but I’m not about to get into a fight with him over it.  Also, I 
was watching a game recently where the ref was taking to defensive 
side back 12 to 14 metres and Gus commented on it.  I laughed at 
that as I sent him a missive several years ago with a solution to that 
very problem and he didn’t answer me!  The solution involved dotted 
lines across the field every metre (similar to American Football) so the 
ref could clearly see where the 10 metres was.  Now of course, is the 
time to trial the suggestion:  it doesn’t need any rules to be changed 
and as it’s near the end of the season, all that has to happen is the 
NRL decrees that a game between two of the bottom teams that are 
not going to feature in the finals, will have their field lined             
accordingly.  If it doesn’t work then nothing has been lost but if it 
does then trial it again to the end of the season with similar matches 
and with a view to see if it could become the norm next season.  Easy 
peezy.  Will it happen?  Probably not. 

On matters of other import, the Heavenly Cohorts have had slightly 
mixed results.  The Mighty St George  did smite with extreme       
beastliness (Mary had them firing)  The Manly Sea Pigeons  and that’s 
as it should be.  Given they were masquerading as a fit and proper 
team to be in the Top 4 their extended fall to their proper place on 
the ladder has now begun.  The Glorious St Kilda (and no, I’m not 
talking about a rocky isle off the coast of Scotland here, as my friend 
in Canberra regularly suggests) ran second in their recent clash in 
Sydney but they’ll learn from that and will come back stronger.  The 
flag is still in their sights. 

Wimbledon has finished for another year and surprise, surprise  The 
Old Man of the Mountain, Roger Federer scooped up the prize.  I 
think he’s just turned 36, has taken out the Oz Open and Wimbledon 
so far this year and says he expects to be around for a few more years 
yet as well.  He’s a legend!  At the other end of the spectrum is 
(reluctantly, I have to admit) our own Bernard Tomic!  A waste of 
space and talent is about all I can say.  To make it just that bit more 
stomach churning, he called for a medical time out during the match 
he lost and at the press conference afterwards said he wasn’t sick at 
all, he was just bored.  He then went on to say he planned to make a 
lot of money playing tennis then retire and he’d never have to work 
again!  I’m not making this up – he’s a spoilt, snot nosed little cretin 
and if I was organising any tennis tournament I certainly wouldn’t 
send him an invitation and if he applied to play I’d file it in the round 
filing cabinet.  Why would you let him into your draw when there are 
plenty of other players who are trying hard to rise through the ranks?  
The sooner he quits tennis the better off the sport will be.  Working 
for a living of course, will come as one hell of a shock to him. 

Jeff Horn is the new WBO welterweight champion and Manny 
Pacquiao is not happy.  Given that the referee and the three ring-side 
judges were all foreigners, I don’t see why.  Just a sad loser. 

 
Talk at you next month, 
Hillside Critic 
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SB & KA McMILLAN 

Call Stuart for quotes and work on all your 
Domestic, Rural, Commercial and Industrial needs. 

Prompt reliable friendly service to all areas. 

0438 168 147                            6559 1219 

Electrical  
   Contractors 
           Lic No 178059C  ABN 22 307 897 254 

   

WINGHAM  
FARM MACHINERY 
Your Farm Machinery Manufacturing Specialist 

QUALITY FARMQUALITY FARMQUALITY FARM   
MACHINERYMACHINERYMACHINERY   

after 30 yearsafter 30 yearsafter 30 years   

 

Still making Still making Still making    

SEE US FOR ALL YOUR FARM EQUIPMENT NEEDS.  WE ARE STILL MAKING QUALITY FARM EQUIPMENT 
13 Industrial Close Wingham - Phone 6553 5729 - BOYD Mob. 0459 238 080 - www.winghamfarmmachinery.com.au - sales@winghamfarmmachinery.com.au 

Want great advice on 

Farm equipment?  Ask Boyd. 

OPEN HOURS - Mon to Fri 6.30am to 4.00pm 

Saturdays 7am to 12noon 
Full stockist 
Huge range of stock 

Hydraulic Rams/ 
Fittings/valves 

 

Distributor for: 
EWA Earthware parts and attachments 

 

  Business Management 

           Systems Consulting 
 

Set up your business systems 
& 

Independent Auditing and Compliance Checking 
 

To recognised standards: Quality - ISO9001 
Environmental - ISO14001, Safety - AS/NZS4801 

 
Meet Supplier, Workers Compensation and  

Government Requirements 

 
Julius Roos  rroos1@outlook.com.au 

Wallamba Bulls 
 .The third round of the Lower Mid North Coast Rugby Union Competition has seen the Bulls continue their push to celebrate 
their 10th Anniversary in style and hopefully take out their first premiership in the Year of the Bull. 
  The Bulls kicked off July with a trip to Gloucester to take on the Gloucester Cockies.  With the Cockies, Dennis “Myrtle” 
Walmsley celebrating his 400th game for the Cockies, both teams had much to play for and it showed in the quality of the 
competition.  The Cockies were looking to advance their cause for a top 4 finish and to celebrate Myrtle’s unprecedented (as 
far as we know) 400th game in style.  The Bulls were able to stick to their game plan and bounce back from their loss to the 
Dolphins the previous week with a 36 – 0 win over the Cockies.  
  On 7th July the Bulls hosted The Old Bar Clams at Aub Ferris Oval.  The scheduled night game was postponed to next season and the boys took to 
the field full of ambition and drive.  The Clams have had a tough couple of seasons without a victory but the heart and soul of the club was on     
display for all to see with some great rugby by both teams.  The Bulls proved too strong for the vastly improved Clams and took the points with a   
78 – 7 victory over the Clams. 
  As the month rolled on the Bulls met their most physical of opponents in the Manning River Ratz at Aub Ferris Oval on 15th July, 2017 and The 
Ratz did not disappoint with an extremely physical clash taking its toll on both teams.  Whilst the Bulls suffered a number of injuries, the Ratz saw 
their Co – Captain Dave Rees receiving a Yellow and then a Red Card in quick succession seeing him suspended for the rest of the season.  The Ratz 
physical game troubled The Bulls but didn’t have an effect upon the score with the Bulls taking the points and the that all important Bonus Point that 
saw them continue in equal first on the ladder with the Forster – Tuncurry Dolphins. 
  A quick trip down South for the Bulls on 22nd July, 2017 saw the Myall Coast Mud Crabs raising money for Beyond Blue at their annual charity 
match.  The carnival like atmosphere had a big effect on crowd numbers and the Mud Crabs raised over $1,000 for Beyond Blue.  Unfortunately for 
the Mud Crabs they couldn’t quite pull off a win despite some gallant efforts from the entire team, the Bulls were up 45 – 14 at the final whistle. 
  With that, the Lower Mid North Coast Minor Premiership came down to one game, between two rivals who had dogged each other all season with 
one victory a piece and  having shared the top of the ladder since Round 2, when the Forster – Tuncurry Dolphins travelled to Aub Ferris Oval on 
29th July, 2017.  The entire Wallamba region swung behind the Bulls, as the boys trained hard, the shops in Nabiac were decorated in Blue and White 
and the town descended on the Bull Pen to show their support and with over 500 people at the Bull Pen, the Bulls were truly humbled by the support. 
  The Bulls dug deep and demonstrated just why they deserved to be the Champions the town believes they should be, but it wasn’t enough to outdo 
the Dolphins who were all class and discipline and deserved victors in the Minor Premiership with a 38 – 14 win over the Bulls. 
  With the Minor Premiership now wrapped up, The Bulls, Dolphins, Ratz and Mud Crabs all turn their attention to the Finals series when the Bulls 
travel to Tuncurry to again play the Dolphins at Dolphin Park on 5th August, 2017.  Known as Super Saturday, it is sure to be one of the toughest 
encounters the Bulls have had all season.  As usual the Wallamba Bulls Nabiac Hotel Supporters bus will be on hand for free transport to the game. 
  The Bulls continue to push for a Grand Final berth and, whilst disappointed in not taking out the Minor Premiership, are focused on what has been 
their goal from day one of the Year of the Bull.  A Grand Final Victory to celebrate their 10 years in the competition. 
  The Bulls would like to extend an invitation to all their supporters to dust off their glad rags and join them in celebrating the clubs season (win lose 
or draw, it has been huge) and ten year anniversary at their annual dinner on 9th September, 2017 at Nabiac Hall.  Save the date and details will be 
available soon. 
  As always, thank you to Wallamba for the support of the Bulls in 2017 #yearofthebull. 
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9.90 
LUNCHES 

6554 1210 
Courtesy bus 
0428 541 242 
from  tue 5pm,  

fri, sat 3pm 

CURRY NIGHT 
THURSDAY 

 NIGHTS 

WHAT’S ON 
 

MONDAY 
 

WHEEL OF FORTUNE 
 

TUESDAY 
 

RAFFLES 
 

WEDNESDAY 
 

WHEEL OF FORTUNE 

_______________________________________________ 
 
 

FISHING CLUB RAFFLE 

_______________________________________________ 
 

FREE POKER  
(guaranteed $500 game each week) 

 

THURSDAY 
 

MEAT & VEGE RAFFLES 
 

FRIDAY 
 

RAFFLES &  
ENTERTAINMENT 

 

SATURDAY 
 

$2 HORSE TIPPING COMP 
EVERY SATURDAY 

______________ 

 

SECOND CHANCE 
MEAT TRAY DRAWER 
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8 Ton Draft 
5 Ton Excavator 
12 Ton Tip Truck 

 
Phone 0413 823 878 

Joe Dirts Earthmoving - Joe Blackwell 

Footings and House Pads 
Land Clearing, Roads and Drainage 
Driveways, Dams and Pools 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 

DONK (De Olde nabiac club) 
 

  Been a busy month for our group.  

  Large crowds of people, NO speed boats which made 
the day much more pleasant, 7 bands and heaps of other attractions.  
2,000 people came through the gate in the two hours between 11am 
and 1pm according to the High School  students doing the counting as 
part of a project and a total of around 6,000 over the two days. 

  Donk had a great day with a continuing stream of interested folks 
around our display and it was pleasing for this writer to meet up with 
friends one may have not seen for some time.  A good day.  

  Some of our intrepid engine guys are going to the Macksville Rusty 
Iron Rally on Father’s day in September with various things that pop, 
bang and leak oil.  This event attracts commercial vehicle, tractor and 
engine collectors from all over the East Coast and is one of the largest 
events of this calibre in NSW and consequently well attended. 

Greasy Hands 

   We Specialise in… 

∙ Prepaid & Prearranged Funerals  Cremations 
∙ Burials∙ Headstones & Monuments 
∙ Church & Chapel Services ∙Direct Transfers 
∙We Also Specialise in Enviro Coffins www.handwovencaskets.com.au 

 

 6555 3500  |  0418 241 233 
www.tranquillityfunerals.com.au 
Tranquillity Funerals, 80 Kularoo Drive Forster 

   “We Can Come to Your Home In Time of Need” 

TRANQUILLITY 
FUNERALS 

 

 

Tranquillity Funerals, 
Serving Forster-Tuncurry, 

Taree & The Mid North Coast 

Servicing 

All Across The Fence 

Areas 

  Nabiac Second Chance “Op Shop” 
 

Serving the community since 1993 in the “Old Hospital”, next 
to the Pre-School, down from the Post Office in Nabiac Street 

Friendly helpful volunteers will assist you with a brilliant    
selection of clothing for all the family.  Bed linen, bric-a-brac 

& crockery.  Books for children’s & adults  
Buttons galore, Bags of cleaning rags 
Electrical Goods – All sorts of things 

BROWSE & BUY 
Now available in the back shed —FURNITURE 

OPEN MONDAY TO SATURDAY   9.00 TO 12.00 NOON 

Shop Manager is Hannah Lindbeck  6554 1876 
 

We are very grateful for any donations of goods that we can sell.  
However, items like mattresses, which we can’t sell, cost money for 

us to take to the tip so NO mattresses. Large items must be        
delivered when we are open.  If you bring them when we are closed, 

they will be damaged by dew and rain and then we have to pay to 
send them to the tip. 

See Glenn your local computer guy now 
at Shop 3/25 Nabiac Street, Nabiac  

POSSIBLE SOLUTIONS  Phone 6554-1001  

Computer Specialist, Internet  

& Software Development  

www.possiblesolutions.com.au 

Bird’s eyes are fixed in their sockets, so they have to 
move their whole head to look at something - try it  

yourself, keeping your eyes still. 
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61 Church Street 
Gloucester  nsw 2422 

Office  Phone: 02 6558 1205 
            Fax:     02 6558 2560 

Email: dcallaughan@goochagencies.com.au 
 Internet: www.goochagencies.com.au 

       GOOCH  AGENCIES 

R e a l  E s t a t e  &  L i v e s t o c k  

Cattle Sales:  
 

   NABIAC on the Last Saturday of EVERY Month 

          GOODS & CHATTLES @ 9:00am    
            CATTLE @ 12:00noon       

AUCTIONEERS OF CLEARANCE SALES 

ALL LIVE STOCK & GENERAL ENQUIRIES CONTACT 
 

DAVE CALLAUGHAN 
Live Stock Agent & Auctioneer 

 

PHONE:  0457 707 573 
 

BILL DWYER  0427 582 990               JAMES GOOCH 0409 923 068 
Livestock Auctioneers 

 

GLOUCESTER   — CATTLE every Thursday 
 

MAITLAND     — CATTLE every Monday 

 

TAREE        — CATTLE every Monday 

Events Happening at the Local Libraries 
 

Author event @ Forster Library Monday  
14th August @ 11.00am 
 

Local author T.G. Stanton will talk 
about his book, the story of Thomas 
Wentworth, an obscure Yorkshire 
Gentleman, who became Earl of 
Strafford, Charles I’s most           
influential Minister.  It is also the 
story of one of the most appalling 
and gripping miscarriages of justice 
in English history, and its aftermath. 
 

Free event.   Need to book at Forster Library 
 

Beamafilm 
The Music of Strangers:      Yo-Yo Ma & The Silk 

Road      Ensemble. 
Taree Library on Wednesday 16 August 
@2:00 - 4:00pm 
Afternoon tea and engaging discussions 
to follow. 
The feature-length documentary follows 
this group of diverse instrumentalists, 
vocalists, composers, arrangers, visual 
artists and storytellers as they explore the 
power of music to preserve tradition, 
shape cultural evolution and inspire 
hope. 
 
Need to book tickets at Taree Library 

Company of Voices  
Great Lakes Premier Vocal Ensemble  Returns to the 
Library 
An afternoon of choral entertainment presented by Friends of Great 
Lakes Library Service 
(FOGLLS). 
Forster Library 
Saturday 19 August 
2:30pm 
Tickets $20 or  
Concession $15 
For more information 
please contact 
Helen Duggan on  
0401 649 608 or 
 Anne Masters on 0434 085 790  
 
 
Aub Ferris Oval in Nabiac celebrated the completion of the Sports 
Field Lighting Upgrade. 
 
The upgrade was facilitated through a Budget approved $50,000 grant 
from the Federal Government which Dr Gillespie worked tirelessly to 
secure for the local community. 
 
This particular project, which was delivered by the MidCoast Council, 
was vitally important for the Wallamba Football Club and the        
Wallamba Rugby Union Football Club in allowing both clubs to host 
competition games and training as well as provide security light to the 
carpark and amenities. 
 
The lights mark a significant upgrade on the previous ones with the 
new digital technology allowing them to be operated and controlled 
remotely through the use of a smart phone. 
 
Dr Gillespie’s delivery of the Sports Field Lighting Upgrade will en-
sure the Aub Ferris Oval will continue to remain a central community 
hub in Nabiac. 
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 RAYS MECHANICAL SERVICES 
TRANSMISSION & DIFFERENTIAL 

SPECIALIST 4WD’S & 2WD’S 

3/20 ELIZABETH AVENUE TAREE  2430     Phone: (02) 6552 5265 

  MANUAL & AUTO 

    GEARBOXES / TRANSFER CASES 

  ALL MECHANICAL 

  SERVICES / INSPECTIONS 

  LOG BOOK SERVICING 

  BRAKE, CLUTCH & SUSPENSION 

Lic. No. MVRL 49351                     ABN 35 982 130 296 

 

NABIAC PEST CONTROL 
 

20 years experience in the identification and  
control of termites, cockroaches, spiders, etc 

Pre-purchase and timber pest inspections 
Fully licensed and insured          L2050  

 

 6554 1152        Bill Sites      0403 822 752 

nabiacpestcontrol@gmail.com 

 
 
 
FISHING REPORT WEEKEND - 14th – 16th JULY, 2017 
 

O ur new season points got off to a steady start, with both new and 
existing members getting out and dropping a line.  It was a mixed 

bag of species and sizes at the Weigh In on Sunday; if we keep this up, 
it should be a ripper season. 
   The AGM and BBQ were held following the weigh in.  A new 
Executive committee was formed. 
   We appointed a new President, Paul Lawson and new Vice 
President, Bill Crick. 
   Wayne Wickenden and Rodney Thomas stepped down from these 
positions.  We would like to Thank them both very much for their 
commitment over the years. 
   Congratulations to all point winners. 
Championship winners were:  Senior Male   Paul Lawson 

                Senior Female  Terri Day  
               Away Outings  Al Harwood 
               Junior     Cameron Thomas 

   Welcome to our new members, it will be great to have more 
competitors this year, especially within the junior division. 

NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME. 
   Fishing weekends are held on the 3rd weekend of the month, with 
Weigh In 2.30pm Sunday at the Nabiac Hotel. 
 

   Wayne Wickenden   1 x Pearl Perch    0.65 
               1 x Leather Jacket .  0.75 
               3 x Squire       1.88 

   Ray Pascoe        5 x Morwong    2.45 
               4 x Flathead      1.52 
               10 x Snapper     6.35 

   Al Harwood       2 x Squire       0.78 
               1 x Morwong      0.38 
               1 x Flathead      0.45 

   Darrell Harvey      2 x Morwong     0.78 
               1 x Flathead      0.38 
               5 x Snapper      4.51 

   Ethan Williams      8 x Snapper      4.38 
               1 x Pearl Perch    0.57 
               2 x Flathead      1.16 

   Brett Brown       5 x Snapper      2.45 

   Lochie Harvey      3 x Snapper      2.89 (1 @ 1.86) 

               2 x Flathead     0.91 

   Luke Williams      1 x Snapper      0.49 
               1 x Flathead      0.37 

Michelle Pascoe    0400 651 288 
Club Secretary  

Lyn’s Larder 
 

Rosemary and Thyme  
Chicken Stew 
Found this on the WEB and it sounds 

tasty. 
Ingredients 
 

2 large Carrots, halved lengthways and sliced 
4 small  Red onions (optional), peeled and quartered 
2     Leeks, white part only, sliced 
2     Lemons, quartered 
2     Garlic cloves 
370 g   Skinless chicken thighs, halved 
625 ml  Chicken stock 
400 g   Tinned diced tomatoes 
2     Bay leaves 
a few thyme sprigs 
a few rosemary sprigs 
drizzle of apple cider vinegar 
1 tsp   Sugar-free wholegrain mustard 
Celtic sea salt and freshly ground black pepper, to taste 
 

Method 
1. Preheat the oven to 180°C (350°F). 

2. Put the carrots, onions (if using), leeks, lemons and garlic in a large 
roasting tin.  Rest the chicken thighs on top of the vegetables, then 
pour in the stock and tomatoes and top with the herbs.  Drizzle in 
the apple cider vinegar, then bake for 35–40 minutes, until the 
vegetables and chicken are cooked through. 

3. Remove the chicken and vegetables from the pan and keep warm. 
Discard the bay leaf (and perhaps the lemon quarters if you     
prefer) and transfer the juices to a saucepan.  Bring the juices to 
the boil, then add the mustard and boil for 5 minutes, or until 
slightly thickened. Season with salt and pepper. 

4. Pour the sauce over the chicken and vegetables, then serve. 

 
  I think I would serve this with either creamy mashed potatoes or rice 
so you have something to sop up the sauce with and your choice of 
green vegetables to round it off. 
 

  Good loaf of crunchy French bread would also be tasty. 
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• Adrenal Exhaustion 

• Ankle, Knee, Hamstring  problems 

• Back and Neck pain 

• Digestive problems inc. IBS 

• Hay fever, Sinus, Respiratory 

• Headaches and Migraine  

• Pelvic Imbalance 

• Sciatica 

• Tennis or Golfers Elbow 

• And many other conditions 

BowtechByDiane 
{ BAA Member 9933 } 

Bowen Therapy 

Achieving great results in treating conditions such as:  

Please phone 0490 148927 or  
          e-mail bowtechbydiane@gmail.com 
Or see Face book page for more info — www.facebook.com/

or see Face book page for more info - www.facebook.com/
BowtechByDiane 

 

Including Shearing • Gardening  

   

NABIAC HOTEL SOCIAL CLUBNABIAC HOTEL SOCIAL CLUBNABIAC HOTEL SOCIAL CLUB   
   

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP IS ONLY  
$5 SINGLES  -  $10.00 COUPLES/FAMILIES 

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 
 

FOR UPCOMING EVENTS SEE OUR NOTICEBOARD AT 
THE PUB   or  

Phone Publicity Officer, Dennis Clarke on 0417 224 201 
 

Don’t forget our Seafood Raffles every Friday night. 
 

We assist local organisations or otherwise on a needs basis 

 

News From The Pews 
 

Nabiac Uniting Church 
 

  Services are held every Sunday at 10:15am for fellowship and coffee 
before commencement of service at 10:30am 
  Holy Communion is celebrated with the service on the 3rd Sunday.   
  For information regarding the Uniting Church, Nabiac please  
contact Margaret Weller (6554 1212), Jill Hammond  
(6555 7747) 
 

St John’s Anglican Church, Dyers Crossing 
 

  A Contemporary Service is held on 2nd Sunday of the month at 
11:30am.  Families & children most welcome 
  Services of Holy Communion will be held at 11:30am on the 4th 
Sunday of the month. 
  A non-denominational Bible Study group meets fortnightly.  Ring 
Peggy Sawyer on 6559 1238 for details re times. 
 

St Isidore’s Catholic Church, Nabiac 
 

August: Wednesday 2nd at 10.00am (This is a one off by a visiting 
Priest from Narrabeen) 
 Mass time Sunday 27th at 9.00am 
(note that in future Mass will be held every 4th Sunday in Nabiac) 

 
 
 

St Bernadette’s Catholic Church, Krambach 
 

August Mass times are: - Saturday 5th at 5.00pm, Sunday 13th at 
9.00am, Saturday 19th at 5.00pm,  
Could be subject to change - check with Helen Legg on 6559 1211 
 
 

St Thomas' Presbyterian Church, Krambach 
 

  A Family Service is held on the last Sunday of each month at 
11:15am.  A light luncheon is served afterwards.  All welcome.  Any 
enquiries please phone Pastor Michael Deal on 6553 0077. 
 
 

St Paul’s Anglican Church, Nabiac 
 

  A Contemporary Service is held on 1st Sunday of the month at 11:30 
am.  Families & children most welcome 
  Services of Holy Communion will be held at 11:30 am on the 3rd  
Sundays of the month.   
  Every Week Day Before and after school care by KIDS SHACK  
  We also provide Vacation time care. 
  Call Joy on  0438 273 360. 

REPORT FROM NABIAC RSL  
SUB-BRANCH 
 

A ugust is the month where things start to get busy 
again for the R&SL with Vietnam Veterans Day and 

all the preparations for Remembrance Day start. 

  Vietnam Veterans Day is the day we pause to remember those 
who served and those who died in the Vietnam War.  It is celebrated 
on the 18th of August each year and used to be known as Long Tan 
Day which is the day of the largest battle of the Vietnam War yielding 
the largest number of Australian casualties. 

  The serving members of the Vietnam war or the Vietnam conflict 
whichever you wish to call it - were not accepted in to R&SLs or any 
form of organisation which included defence members until years 
after the war as many already returned service personnel and       
Australians alike did not think the Vietnam War was actually a WAR.  
There were many different names about this War, the Media war, the 
TV conflict and many more. 

  The Welcome Home parade was held on the 3rd of October, 1987 
and was, for some, the first time they felt recognised. 

  There are services being held in Forster and Taree whilst members 
of Nabiac RSL have been invited to join with Karuah and Tea Gardens 
R&SL at the memorial service in Tea Gardens, and we will be hosting 
the return visit next year.   

 

Jennefer Trott-Peton 
0423 855 024 

NABIAC HOTEL SOCIAL CLUB  
 

NOTICE RE AGM/BBQ 
 

The Club is holding its AGM on Sunday, 13th August 
commencing at 2.30pm at the rear of the Nabiac Hotel.  We ask every-
one to arrive at 2pm for a prompt commencement of the meeting. 

  We welcome any new members who may wish to come along and 
join.  Annual fees are due prior to the meeting and are currently set at 
$5 for singles & $10 for couples/families (with children under 18). 

  Voting will take place for office bearers on the day.  You MUST be a 
fully paid up member to attend and cast a vote, as per our Constitution. 

  Upon joining for the 2018 financial year, each member will receive 2 
free drink vouchers.  At the conclusion of the meeting, we will be  
holding a sumptuous BBQ. 

  So if you want to hear more about our Club, join us on 13th August. 

  Our many outings throughout the year are a lot of fun and very     
enjoyable, and most importantly, the Club donates to local community 
causes on a needs basis.  So the more who join will assist us with   
helping worthy recipients. 
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Australian Insurance Solutions 

General Insurance Broker 

Commercial Insurance Specialist 

Tania McKone 

ph:  6559 2025 / 0432 699 020 

email:  taniam@aisgc.com  

Business       Commercial         Construction 

Farm/Rural      Home & Contents     Landlords 

Liability        Machinery          Marine 

Motor Private, Commercial & Fleet     Property 

Mobile Plant & Equipment          Strata 

Professional Risks               Tradesman 

Lic No. 246939 

Remember if you want to know what is happening in 
Nabiac, just look it up on the web - nabiac.com 

If you want to advertise an event, visit the web site and click 
SUBMIT 

Do you need a Justice of the Peace? 
 

Then contact  
Stuart Weller on 6554 1904 (Nabiac) 

Judy Moncrieff, 45 Minimbah Road, Nabiac on 6554 1237 JP No 116-196 
Ray McDonald, 97 Stevens Close, Wang Wauk on 6550 2216 

Diane Greig, Connect 3 Real Estate, Nabiac on 6554 1330 
Jackie Buckingham, Buckinghams Real Estate, Nabiac on 6554 1107 

Gordon Foy, 2949 Bucketts Way, Belbora on 6550 2547 or 0417 290 874 
Julie Arnoux,  2 Cowper Street, Nabiac on 0434 253 266 

 

OLD BANK CENTRE 
 

OPEN SEVEN DAYS FROM 7AM 
 

GROCERIES, FRUIT & VEGETABLES 
 

NEWSAGENCY - LIQUOR  SUPPLY 
 

LICENCED POST OFFICE 
 

  19 NABIAC STREET, 
  NABIAC           2312    PHONE: 6554 1211 

  Hey there everyone, another month has come and gone.  How fast 
was that? 
  I would like to thank everyone for making Jess welcome.  She has 
become a great asset to our family.  Speaking of family, Barb has gone 
on a well deserved holiday, and will return on the 14th of August.  
Hope she has a fantastic time.  Jess will be filling in on Monday as 
well as her Friday's, and Saturday by appointment. 
  Therefore if you need your hair done give us a call 
   I now leave you all with the saying of the month 
 

Family is like music, some high notes, some low notes, but always 
a beautiful song . 

Belinda  

 

Belinda available Monday - Wednesday - Friday 
  Barb available on Monday - Tuesday - Wednesday - Friday 
     We are closed Thursdays and Saturdays 

Krambach Smash 
Repairs   

 

3739 The  Bucketts Way 
Krambach 

 

 

All Insurance Work 

All Repairs, Resprays & Detailing 

25 Years Professional Experience 

Free Quotes 

Mobile  0432369449 
ksrepairs@hotmail.com 

Wanted to borrow, (will pay) hand operated  

roller machine to roll corrugated iron into a curve.  

Bruce Weller   —   0428 935 537”    

 

 
Bobcat and Tipper 

hire! 

• Site clean 
• Levelling 
• Driveways 
• Post hole auger 
• Hoe attachment 
  (trenching) 
• Road broom 
• General excavation 

Home ceiling and wall 
insulation builders! 
Owner builders and 

existing private 
homes! 

Call Sam! 
Ph: 0417 659 131 

Friendly, reliable,  
experienced operator 

Can I be a service 
to you ? 

Fully  
Insured! 

Lives 
Local! 

Need to advertise something for sale or wanted to buy or a 
freebie? 
   An announcement of a birth, birthday, passing? 
    Some personal message? 
      Do it on the back page to get full attention  

 1998 Holden ASTRA Sedan 4 door, burgundy colour      
1.8Ltr petrol and automatic transmission 

FOR SALE $950 or best offer 
Great first or spare car  -  Rego till October - Current kms 361,460 
New fan thermostat switch, engine oil change and filter $560 
May 2017 
Previous owner an elderly lady and serviced regularly by Ollies 
Mechanical in Gloucester 
Engine changed 4 years ago/ approx. 30,000 km max 
Will probably need new front shock absorbers 
($75 each side) 
Contact:  Viv Mobbs              Ph: 6559 1723 
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